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4/26/2016 
 
 
Mr. Anthony Foxx  
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
 
Dear Secretary Foxx, 

As Mayor of the Unified Government, I ask that you strongly consider the Kansas Department of 

Transportation (KDOT) and our TIGER grant application to reconfigure the interchange at I-70 and 

Turner Diagonal in Kansas City, Kansas.  The awarding of this grant would be transformative in allowing 

us to change the landscape and provide immediate and long-term economic, transportation and health 

benefits to this community, state and region. 

My priorities as Mayor focus on economic development, innovation and healthy communities.  This 

proposed project will create opportunities in all three areas.  Our community, like so many, had lost 

ground the past forty years but finds itself on an upswing in so many areas.  Our successful development 

in the western part of our city/county has given us the chance to address our other areas in the county 

that would directly benefit from this proposed project.  We continue to be last in the state in 

unemployment and in county health rankings despite creating 30% of all new jobs in the state of Kansas. 

Our workforce development efforts are accelerating because of a broad number of partners including our 

high schools, colleges and community colleges, business interests who recognize this work will create 

their future workforce, and nonprofit agencies that see education, training and employment as the way 

out of poverty.  This proposed project will provide hundreds of new jobs, particularly for our citizens 

who don’t have a college degree but will be able to provide for themselves and their families. 

We now know social determinants drive health as we analyze the health rankings.  Poverty and 

unemployment change lives and families.  This project allows us to improve the health of every resident 

through job creation and healthy infrastructure.  Mr. Secretary, I know you are building a national 

infrastructure and I am building a city. This grant will give us the opportunity to attain my vision for this 

community.  I am grateful for your support. 

 



 
Creates prime opportunity for economic development.   By unlocking 800 acres of developable property 
and millions of square feet of warehousing through the reconfiguration of the current interchange, it is 
estimated 3,000 to 4,000 jobs will be created in the Kansas City area yielding five times the private 
investment for each TIGER dollar.    
 
Creates ladders of opportunity and a healthier community.  This project represents a true ladder of 
opportunity for both employment and health outcomes by greatly enhancing the connection from the 
community’s business corridor south of I-70 to the housing and commercial areas north of I-70 and 
improves multimodal movements, including: 
• An improved multimodal connection between Kansas City Kansas Community College and 
thousands of entry level jobs in Edwardsville. 
• Completing a bicycle and pedestrian corridor that begins at a TIGER I funded a BRT route through 
the heart of Kansas City, Kansas connecting to employment centers to the south. 
• Creating a safe and efficient way for pedestrians to cross I-70 – something that doesn’t exist today. 
• Tying into existing transit corridors and local master multi-modal plans. 
• Providing trails and sidewalks that will allow for pedestrian and bicycle movement – an 
investment the community will be making as part of this project. 
 
Right-sizing the infrastructure. Communities across the country are saddled with overbuilt infrastructure 
which reflect a different time and purpose. This project "right-sizes" the Turner Diagonal by reducing 
lane miles and removing a complicated set of ramps and overpasses which are expensive to maintain and 
don’t allow for a safe bicycle and pedestrian crossing. 
 
Our organization strongly recommends that you select the Unified Government and Kansas Department 
of Transportation’s TIGER grant application to reconfigure the interchange at I-70 and Turner Diagonal 
in Kansas City. Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mark R. Holland 
Mayor/CEO 

























 

 

Business West, Inc. 
P.O. Box 12905 

Kansas City, KS 66112 
913-766-4300  913-406-6266 cell 

 
April 19, 2016 

Mr. Anthony Foxx 
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE  
Washington DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Foxx, 
 
     Business West strongly supports the Unified Government of Wyandotte 
County/Kansas City, Kansas, and the Kansas Department of Transportation’s TIGER 
grant application to reconfigure the interchange at I-70 and the Turner Diagonal in 
Kansas City, Kansas.  

The needs and struggles of Kansas City, Kansas, are significant. The community 
ranks as one of the lowest in the state from a health-ranking standpoint and among 
the highest in unemployment and in children living in poverty among all Kansas 
counties. 

The proposed project would provide an important immediate and long-term 
economic and transportation benefit to the community and the region. The investment 
in this project would create opportunities that otherwise could take decades to 
achieve. This could help create a platform that would encourage other economic, 
health and transportation improvements. 

This would create prime opportunities for economic development. By 
unlocking 800 acres of property and millions of square feet of warehousing through 
the reconfiguration of the interchange, it is estimated that as many as 4,000 jobs could 
be created. This could mean five times the private investment of the TIGER grant.  

This would create ladders of opportunity and a healthier community. This 
project creates a true ladder of opportunity for both employment and health outcomes 
by greatly enhancing the connection between the community’s business corridor south 
of I-70 to the housing and commercial areas north of I-70. It also would improve the 
multimodal movements such as: 

*Improving multimodal connections between Kansas City, Kansas, Community 
 College and thousands of entry-level jobs in Edwardsville, Kan. 

*Completing a bicycle and pedestrian corridor that would begin at a TIGER I-funded 
 BRT route through the heart of Kansas City, Kansas, connecting employment 
 centers to the south. 

*Creating a safe and efficient way for pedestrians to cross I-70. 
*Tying into existing transit corridors and local multimodal plans. 

    *Providing trails and sidewalks that would allow for pedestrians and bicycles. This is 
 an investment the community would make. 
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     This would “right-size” the infrastructure. Communities across the country are 
saddled with overbuilt infrastructure that reflect a different time and purpose. This 
project would “right-size” the Turner Diagonal by reducing lane miles and remove a 
complicated set of ramps and overpasses that are expensive to maintain and do not 
allow for a safe bicycle or pedestrian crossing.  
     Business West, an independent association with 80 members (mostly small 
businesses) strongly recommends that you select the Unified Government of 
Wyandotte County and Kansas City, Kansas, and the Kansas Department of 
Transportation’s TIGER grant application to reconfigure the interchange at I-70 and 
the Turner Diagonal. 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 

 

Murrel W. Bland 
Murrel W. Bland 
Executive Director, Business West 
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Board of Commissioners 
701 N. 7th Street, Room 979 
Kansas City, Kansas 66101 

Phone:  (913) 573-5040 
Fax:  (913) 573-5050 

 
Melissa A. Bynum, At-Large, District 1                                                                                              Harold L. Johnson, Jr., District 4 
Harold “Hal” Walker, At-Large, District 2                                                                                         Mike T. Kane, District 5 
Gayle E. Townsend, District 1                                                                     Angela Robinson-Markley, District 6 
Dr. Brian McKiernan, District 2                                                                                            Jim Walters, District 7 
Ann Brandau-Murguia, District 3                                                                         Jane Winkler Philbrook, District 8 
 
 

                          
April 21, 2016 
 
 
Mr. Anthony Foxx  
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Foxx, 
  
I strongly support the Unified Government and the Kansas Department of Transportation’s (KDOT) 
TIGER grant application to reconfigure the interchange at I-70 and Turner Diagonal in Kansas City, 
Kansas. 
 
The needs and struggles of the Kansas City, Kansas community are significant.  The community ranks 
as one of the lowest in the state from a health rankings standpoint, including unemployment and children 
living in poverty compared to all counties in the state  
 
The proposed project provides important immediate and long-term economic and transportation benefits 
to the community and region.  As you’ll see below, investment in this project creates opportunities that 
otherwise could take decades to ac0hieve – and helps create the platform from which other economic, 
health and transportation improvement can developed. 
 
Creates prime opportunity for economic development.   By unlocking 800 acres of developable 
property and millions of square feet of warehousing through the reconfiguration of the current 
interchange, it is estimated 3,000 to 4,000 jobs will be created in the Kansas City area yielding five 
times the private investment for each TIGER dollar.    
 
Creates ladders of opportunity and a healthier community.  This project represents a true ladder of 
opportunity for both employment and health outcomes by greatly enhancing the connection from the 
community’s business corridor south of I-70 to the housing and commercial areas north of I-70 and 
improves multimodal movements, including: 



• An improved multimodal connection between Kansas City Kansas Community College and 
thousands of entry level jobs in Edwardsville. 

• Completing a bicycle and pedestrian corridor that begins at a TIGER I funded a BRT route 
through the heart of Kansas City, Kansas connecting to employment centers to the south. 

• Creating a safe and efficient way for pedestrians to cross I-70 – something that doesn’t exist 
today. 

• Tying into existing transit corridors and local master multi-modal plans. 
• Providing trails and sidewalks that will allow for pedestrian and bicycle movement – an 

investment the community will be making as part of this project. 
 
Right-sizing the infrastructure. Communities across the country are saddled with overbuilt 
infrastructure which reflect a different time and purpose. This project "right-sizes" the Turner Diagonal 
by reducing lane miles and removing a complicated set of ramps and overpasses which are expensive to 
maintain and don’t allow for a safe bicycle and pedestrian crossing. 
 
Our organization strongly recommends that you select the Unified Government and Kansas Department 
of Transportation’s TIGER grant application to reconfigure the interchange at I-70 and Turner Diagonal 
in Kansas City. Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Melissa Bynum 
At-Large District 1 
 
 









































 

 
1000 S.W. Jackson St., Suite 100 
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April 22, 2016 

 

Mr. Anthony Foxx  

Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

 

Dear Secretary Foxx, 

  

The Kansas Department of Commerce strongly supports the Unified Government and the Kansas 

Department of Transportation’s (KDOT) TIGER grant application to reconfigure the interchange at 

Interstate-70 and Turner Diagonal in Kansas City, Kansas. 

 

Kansas City, Kansas, faces several significant challenges. The community ranks lower than most other 

counties in the state in healthcare rankings, unemployment and children living in poverty. The proposed 

project provides important immediate and long-term economic and transportation benefits to the 

community and region and creates numerous opportunities in economic development, healthcare and 

infrastructure. 

 

By unlocking 800 acres of developable property and millions of square feet of warehousing through the 

reconfiguration of the current interchange, the project is estimated to create 3,000 to 4,000 jobs in the 

Kansas City area and yield five times the private investment for each TIGER dollar. This project will 

also enhance the connection between the community’s business corridor south of I-70 and the housing 

and commercial areas north of I-70, which will help improve employment and healthcare outcomes. 

 

In addition, the project will “right-size” the Turner Diagonal by reducing lane miles and removing a 

complicated set of ramps and overpasses that are expensive to maintain and do not allow for a safe 

bicycle and pedestrian crossing. 

 

Our organization strongly encourages you to select the Unified Government and Kansas Department of 

Transportation’s TIGER grant application to reconfigure the interchange at I-70 and Turner Diagonal in 

Kansas City. Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Warmest Regards, 

 
Antonio J. Soave 

Kansas Commerce Secretary 



LIVE UNITED 
United Way of Wyandotte County 
434 Minnesota Avenue • P.O. Box 17-1042 • Kansas City, KS 66117 
P: (913) 371-3674 • F: (913) 371-2718 • www.unitedway-wyco.org 

April 20, 2016 

Mr. Anthony Foxx 
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

RE: Letter of support - TIGER Grant application 

Dear Secretary Foxx, 

The United Way of Wyandotte County strongly supports the Unified Government of Wyandotte 
County/Kansas City, Kansas and the Kansas Department of Transportation's (KDOT) TIGER grant 
application to reconfigure the interchange at 1-70 and Turner Diagonal in Kansas City, Kansas. 

The needs and struggles of the Kansas City, Kansas community are significant. The community 
ranks as one of the lowest in the state from a health rankings standpoint, including unemployment 
and children living in poverty compared to all counties in the state. 

The proposed project provides important immediate and long-term economic and transportation 
benefits to the community and region. As you'll see below, investment in this project creates 
opportunities that otherwise could take decades to achieve - and helps create the platform from 
which other economic, health and transportation improvements can develop. 

Creates pr ime opportuni ty  for  economic development.  By unlocking 800 acres of developable 
property and millions of square feet of warehousing through the reconfiguration of the current 
interchange, it is estimated 3,000 to 4,000 jobs will be created in the Kansas City area yielding five 
times the private investment for each TIGER dollar. 

Creates ladders of  opportuni ty  and a heal th ier  communi ty .  This project represents a true ladder 
of opportunity for both employment and health outcomes by greatly enhancing the connection from 
the community's business corridor south of 1-70 to the housing and commercial areas north of 1-70 
and improves multimodal movements, such as: 

• Improving multimodal connections between Kansas City Kansas Community College and 
thousands of entry level jobs in Edwardsville, Kansas. 

• Completing a bicycle and pedestrian corridor that begins at a TIGER I funded BRT route 
through the heart of Kansas City, Kansas connecting employment centers to the south. 

• Creating a safe and efficient way for pedestrians to cross 1-70 - something that doesn't exist 
today. 

• Tying into existing transit corridors and local master multimodal plans. 
• Providing trails and sidewalks that will allow for pedestrian and bicycle movement - an 

investment the community will be making as part of this project. 

United Way of Wyandotte County's Mission: 
To increase the community's understanding of human needs and to mobilize resources to meet those needs. 
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Right-s iz ing the inf rastructure.  Communities across the country are saddled with overbuilt 
infrastructure which reflect a different time and purpose. This project "right-sizes" the Turner 
Diagonal by reducing lane miles and removing a complicated set of ramps and overpasses which are 
expensive to maintain and don't allow for a safe bicycle and pedestrian crossing. 

Our organization strongly recommends thatyou select the Unified Government of Wyandotte 
County/Kansas City, Kansas and Kansas Department of Transportation's TIGER grant application to 
reconfigure the interchange at 1-70 and Turner Diagonal in Kansas City. Thank you for your 
consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Cherilee Walker 
Chairman of the Board 

Wendell Maddox 
President/CEO 

United Way of Wyandotte County's Mission: 
To increase the community's understanding of human needs and to mobilize resources to meet those needs. 
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Melissa A. Bynum, At-Large, District 1                                                                                              Harold L. Johnson, Jr., District 4 
Harold “Hal” Walker, At-Large, District 2                                                                                         Mike T. Kane, District 5 
Gayle E. Townsend, District 1                                                                     Angela Robinson-Markley, District 6 
Dr. Brian McKiernan, District 2                                                                                            Jim Walters, District 7 
Ann Brandau-Murguia, District 3                                                                         Jane Winkler Philbrook, District 8 
 
 

                          
April 25, 2016 
 
 
Mr. Anthony Foxx  
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Foxx, 
  
I strongly support the Unified Government and the Kansas Department of Transportation’s (KDOT) 
TIGER grant application to reconfigure the interchange at I-70 and Turner Diagonal in Kansas City, 
Kansas. 
 
The needs and struggles of the Kansas City, Kansas community are significant.  The community ranks 
as one of the lowest in the state from a health rankings standpoint, including unemployment and children 
living in poverty compared to all counties in the state  
 
The proposed project provides important immediate and long-term economic and transportation benefits 
to the community and region.  As you’ll see below, investment in this project creates opportunities that 
otherwise could take decades to ac0hieve – and helps create the platform from which other economic, 
health and transportation improvement can developed. 
 
Creates prime opportunity for economic development.   By unlocking 800 acres of developable 
property and millions of square feet of warehousing through the reconfiguration of the current 
interchange, it is estimated 3,000 to 4,000 jobs will be created in the Kansas City area yielding five 
times the private investment for each TIGER dollar.    
 
Creates ladders of opportunity and a healthier community.  This project represents a true ladder of 
opportunity for both employment and health outcomes by greatly enhancing the connection from the 
community’s business corridor south of I-70 to the housing and commercial areas north of I-70 and 
improves multimodal movements, including: 



• An improved multimodal connection between Kansas City Kansas Community College and 
thousands of entry level jobs in Edwardsville. 

• Completing a bicycle and pedestrian corridor that begins at a TIGER I funded a BRT route 
through the heart of Kansas City, Kansas connecting to employment centers to the south. 

• Creating a safe and efficient way for pedestrians to cross I-70 – something that doesn’t exist 
today. 

• Tying into existing transit corridors and local master multi-modal plans. 
• Providing trails and sidewalks that will allow for pedestrian and bicycle movement – an 

investment the community will be making as part of this project. 
 
Right-sizing the infrastructure. Communities across the country are saddled with overbuilt 
infrastructure which reflect a different time and purpose. This project "right-sizes" the Turner Diagonal 
by reducing lane miles and removing a complicated set of ramps and overpasses which are expensive to 
maintain and don’t allow for a safe bicycle and pedestrian crossing. 
 
Our organization strongly recommends that you select the Unified Government and Kansas Department 
of Transportation’s TIGER grant application to reconfigure the interchange at I-70 and Turner Diagonal 
in Kansas City. Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Harold T. Walker 
At-Large District 1 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 

April 19, 2016 
 

 
The Honorable Mark Holland 
Mayor/CEO 
Unified Government of Wyandotte County/Kansas City, Kansas 
701 N 7th Street  
9th Floor       
Kansas City, KS 66101 
 
RE: Letter of Support for TIGER Grant Application  
 
Dear Mayor Holland: 

As the U.S. Department of Transportation considers applications for TIGER Discretionary Grants, the Mid‐America 
Regional Council wishes to convey support for the Unified Government’s grant application to reconfigure the 
interchange at I-70 and Turner Diagonal in Kansas City, Kansas. 

The needs and struggles of the Kansas City, Kansas community are significant.  The community ranks as one of the 
lowest in the state from a health rankings standpoint, including unemployment and children living in poverty 
compared to all counties in the state.  
 
The proposed project provides important immediate and long-term economic and transportation benefits to the 
community and region.  Investment in this project will create opportunities that otherwise could take decades to 
achieve – and will help create the platform from which other economic, health and transportation improvements 
can develop. 
 
This project is fully consistent with Transportation Outlook 2040, the region’s long‐range transportation plan and, as 
such, demonstrates the support of the entire Kansas City region for this important investment. 
 
The Mid‐America Regional Council supports funding the Unified Government’s TIGER application; and we look 
forward to working with you to make this important project a reality. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
David A. Warm 
Executive Director 
 
Copy: Melissa Mundt 

 



 

April 20, 2016 
 
Mr. Anthony Foxx  
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Secretary Foxx, 
  
On behalf of the Wyandotte Economic Development Council (WYEDC) please accept this letter as support for 
the TIGER grant application being submitted by the Unified Government of Wyandotte County/Kansas City, 
Kansas and the Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT) to reconfigure the interchange at Interstate 70 
and Turner Diagonal in Kansas City, Kansas.  WYEDC is an economic development organization with a mission 
to promote and strengthen Wyandotte County, Kansas' economy public and private partnerships.   
 
The proposed interchange upgrades has the opportunity to open up nearly 800 acres for and allow for the 
creation of several thousand new jobs across socioeconomic levels based on known projects interested in 
that area if the community can address the access and connectivity issues. 
 
Like many urban communities across the country, the challenges in Kansas City, Kansas community are 
significant.  Despite having the third highest wages in Kansas ($47,580), our median household income  
($39,326) is stagnant and our health rankings remain the lowest in the state.  We believe the proposed TIGER 
grant project connects transportation investments to economic, workforce and transit opportunities that are 
transformational to the community and act as a best practice for the region.   
 
WYEDC is working with a number of partners to address the connection between our residents having a good 
job and the impact that has on their health and quality of life.  Improvements to this interchange located in 
the heart of Kansas City, Kansas will provide better connections to both sides of Interstate 70 for commercial, 
public transit, bicycle and pedestrian uses while also improving access to a key workforce development 
partner – the Kansas City Kansas Community College.   
 
WYEDC strongly recommends that you select the Unified Government of Wyandotte County/Kansas City, 
Kansas and Kansas Department of Transportation’s TIGER grant application to reconfigure the interchange at 
I-70 and Turner Diagonal in Kansas City.  Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gregory S. Kindle 
President 
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